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DRAFT- 11/02/2010
FINAL –11/08/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For October 28, 2010 
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:06 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Chaparral Middle School Cafeteria.

     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.    
     Member absent:  Manuela Huerta.

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Denise Hernandez.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.      

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde 
           Chaparral Middle School Principal, Marti Muela, introduced the band and their director, Ms. Hill.  The band played two numbers for the School Board.  Ms. Muela introduced eleven students who received advanced score on their NMSBA.  Mrs. Muela congratulated CMS counselor, Mr. Rolse, on his upcoming retirement.  Mr. Ricky Chavez told the Board that he and some of CMS students participated in NM Space Gran Consortium Program this past summer.  During this camp the students learned about geography, essay writing, power point, patch designing, and several experiments.  Mr. Chavez and his students won the video competition.  
            Deputy Superintendent Yturralde announced that all three high school soccer teams are in the state competition play-offs.

            Athletic Director, Bump Elliott, recognized four schools in the Tough Enough to Wear Pink fundraiser.  Last year the district raised $3000.00 and this year almost $6,000.00.  Anthony Elementary and Riverside Elementary raised the most of all the elementary schools, Chaparral Middle School raised the most money of the middle schools, and Chaparral High School for the second year in a row raised the most money of the high schools.
           Steve Gabaldon, CHS media class sponsor thanked Mr. Bill McCamey for asking permission for the CHS media class to travel to Laughlin, Nevada to videotape a contest.  Mr. Gabaldon said five students from the class also went to Ruidoso to film the Ms. Teen New Mexico and Ms. New Mexico USA competition.  The class has raised $6,300.00, which will help pay their travel expenses when they participate in competitions.  Mr. McCamey said he hoped that this would be something that the CHS media class could continue doing.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      Mrs. Viramontes thanked the CHS media class for attending the board meetings and putting the GAB together.  It was wonderful that they were earning money while doing what they like to do.  She congratulated the district on their money raising endeavors during the TEWP.  She wished all three high school soccer teams’ good luck during the upcoming state competition playoffs.  She also wished the STHS and GHS volleyball teams luck as they prepare to compete in state competition.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the CMS students who participated in the summer camp.  She complimented the CMS band and the students on their SBA recognition.  She thanked Mr. Rolse on his years of service and all that he did for the students.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members: 
Mr. Ford thanked Mr. McCamey and that the idea worked well for the CHS media students.  He paid kudos to the CMS band and told them they sounded good.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked Ms. Muela and CMS for their hospitality and congratulated them for the excellent work at representing Chaparral.  

	
	Secretary Saenz thanked Mr. Yturralde for filling in for Ms. Nava at both the Region VII and tonight’s board meeting.  She congratulated the CMS band and told them they sounded great.  She told them that she agreed with Mr. Castillo that Chaparral students were making a name for themselves.  Ms. Saenz said she was glad that Mr. Chavez had taken the students to the camp during the summer.  Ms. Saenz thanked Mr. Rolse and wished him well.  Ms. Saenz said she works on the NMSBA Resolutions committee 

	
	Manuela Huerta – absent 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative - None

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modification. Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the October 14, 2010 school board   minutes.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	El Paso Electric SCORE Plus Program
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the SCORE Plus Program with El Paso Electric.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Supplemental Educational Services MOU
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the MOU to be used by the district and the SES providers.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Change November  Board Meeting –Date and  Location 
	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve moving the board meeting to Monday, November 8, 2010 and changing the location to the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	NMSBA Policy Renewal
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the NMSBA Policy Renewal Service.    Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	On Track Pre-K Center at CHS
	E. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve bid recommendation for the On-Track Pre-K Center at Chaparral High School.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Lease Agreement 
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the lease agreement with Bi-National Sustainability Laboratory.  BNSL will rent 502 square feet at 4950 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico at $418.33 per month ($10 per square foot) plus utilities at $80.00 per month.  The lease agreement is from November 1, 2010 thru June 30, 2012, a period of 18 months. Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended September 30, 2010
	A. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of September 30, 2010.  The monthly budget report is posted on the district’s web site under the Finance Department. 

	Adjournment
	12.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Maria E. Saenz, School Board Secretary
        Jennifer Viramontes, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    

4950 McNutt Road


Sunland Park, New Mexico





P.O. Drawer 70


Anthony, N.M. 88021


Phone: (575) 882-6200











  Cynthia Nava


  Superintendent














